
 

 

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON TOBACCO CONTROL 
April 18th, 2000 

 
MINUTE NO. 31 

8:30 a.m. – Room 125 
 
 
1. PRESENT: Mr. Kowalsky in the Chair and Members Bakken, Eagles, Higgins and Wartman. 
 
 Others Present 
 Tanya Hill, Committee Researcher 
  
2. The Committee agreed to meet in-camera to consider an extension to the employment term for its 

research officer and to deliberate on the content of its report. 
 
3. It was moved by Ms. Higgins: 
 
 That the contract for Tanya Hill, Research Officer for the Special Committee on Tobacco 

Control, be extended until May 31, 2000. 
 
 The question being put, the motion was agreed to. 
 
4. The Committee resumed consideration of the subject matter for its report to the Assembly (in 

accordance with the “Deliberation Outline” document adopted by the Committee on April 11th 
meeting).   
 

5. It was agreed to postpone conclusion of the discussion on the topic of “Youth Possession, 
enforcement of possession” to the next meeting.  Deliberation on this topic was initiated at the 
previous meeting. 

 
6. On the topic of “Smoking in Public Places”, the Committee agreed to focus on the Health and 

Children issues.  The Committee deliberated on what constitutes a public place. 
 
7. The Committee adjourned at 9:55 a.m. to the call until Monday May 1st, 2000. 
 
 
 
 
 
_________________             _________________ 
Gregory A. Putz                                                                             Myron Kowalsky 
Committee Clerk Committee Chair 


